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Paris, 3rd July 2006 

Re: Credit Rating Agencies 

Dear Commissioner, 

Thank you for the letter from your services dated 17th February 2006 formally requesting from 
CESR a report on credit rating agencies´ (CRAs) compliance with the IOSCO Code by the end of this 
year.  This request fits well into CESR´s intention to assess CRAs compliance with the IOSCO Code by 
reviewing the codes of conduct published by the CRAs.  

Notwithstanding, the Commission requests CESR, not only to carry out a comparison of CRAs´ codes 
with the IOSCO Code, but also to assess the level of day-to-day application of the IOSCO Code in 
practice.  As explained in our advice to the Commission in March 2005, CESR’s main view, so far, is 
to rely on self-regulation as regards the implementation of the provisions of the IOSCO code by 
CRAs and, in addition, CESR is not in a position to conduct such an assessment in absence of 
legislation and lack of necessary supervisory powers.  

However, CESR intends to publish an open survey addressed to all market participants.  The 
information gathered from market participants through the survey, along with that supplied by the 
CRAs on the practical measures put in place to comply with the IOSCO Code, will enable CESR to 
provide indications on its level of day-to-day application in practice. 

This practical solution is in line with the European Commission decision not to regulate the 
operations of the CRAs in the EU and sits comfortably with CESR’s current priorities for supervisory 
convergence.  

Should you have any further information please do not hesitate to contact either me or Ingrid Bonde, 
Chair of the Task Force on Credit Rating Agencies. 

I look forward to reporting to you in October 2006. 
 

Yours sincerely, 
 

 

Arthur DOCTERS VAN LEEUWEN 


